                                                                                                                  October 22, 2012
Dear Friends of the Library,

      It gives me great pleasure to write to inform you of the past year’s performance of the Salado Public Library.   The library’s fiscal year is September through August, and Jeanie has compiled year-end reports for all categories.  As you will see, our library continues to grow in acquisitions, services, and use.

      Our adult book collection grew by 462 books; audio books by 72; and DVDs by 171.  We added 222 children’s books and 87 DVDs. Our young adult section grew by 85 books, 3 audio books and 33 DVDs.  
       The library added 478 new patrons for the fiscal year.  That makes a total of 6353 card holders for Salado Public Library!
       The number of patrons who sign in to use the computers continues to grow, and includes those people who bring in their own laptops to use our wireless access.

      Interlibrary Loan continues to be popular. This is the service we offer of borrowing materials from other libraries for our patrons.
       The library offered many exciting programs to the public this past year.  These included computer classes, ESL classes, a class on making Christmas cards and one on making valentines.  We had monthly book reviews; a Texas Naturalist speaker; 
a book signing by Jack Oliver.  We hosted an Open House in April to provide people with the plans for our future building expansion.  And, of course, we held our ever popular Death by Chocolate contest to coincide with Salado’s Wine and Chocolate weekend.

        For children we held weekly story times each Monday which were attended by 246 children and 165 adults.  Our Summer Read program held each June was attended by 232 children and 131 adults.   

          Of course, we could not get along without all of the dedicated volunteers who give of their time to help out at the library.  Those who are on the Friends Board;  those who do book processing; the Book Ends book store volunteers; those who help sorting out and toting books for the annual book sale in October; those who work with the Summer Read program are all valued members of our library team.  We are grateful to all of you and thank you!

      Of course the library would not operate without our wonderful librarians and staff.  Our Director, Jeanie Lively, smoothly took over when Marsha Maguire had to leave in May. Two new librarians were hired in June and July:  Rachel Gerik is the new children’s librarian who was immediately faced with the Summer Read program and did a wonderful job.  She continues to do so.  Jennifer Zavaglia came to us in July as our new adult programming librarian.  She is young, enthusiastic, and full of great ideas for programs.   Our great circulation desk staffers, Manuela Smith and Elaine Eddings keep all the checking in and out of materials and reshelving of books running smoothly each day, as well as helping computer and copy machine users, and  answering phones.  And they do all this with smiles for everyone!
      Our best news for now is that the expansion of our building has begun!  The library and our patrons will have to put up with construction noise for a few months, but the end results will be worth it!  We will have new expanded children’s and teen areas; a new area for genealogy and Salado history;  more space freed up for the general collection, and a large new meeting room for library classes which can also be used by the public for organizational meetings even in the evenings!  Please be extra careful and watch your children even more carefully as you come and go from the library in the next few months.   Construction sites can be very attractive to curious little ones!
      Thank you for all your help and support of the library.
                                            Patty Campbell, President, SPLD Board of Trustees

